

21 August 2020

The Hon. Scott Morrison MP Prime Minister PO Box 1306 Cronulla NSW 2230 Cnr Hare & Heygarth Streets Echuca VIC 3564

PO Box 35 Echuca VIC 3564

P: 1300 666 535 03 5481 2200

E: shire@campaspe.vic.gov.au www.campaspe.vic.gov.au

ABN 23 604 881 620

Dear Prime Minister

Re: Support for Local Government Representation

On behalf of our community we support the permanent inclusion of local government representation on the National Federal Reform Council.

Representation by the Australian Local Government Association will ensure that Australians have a representative at each level of government to improve collaboration, communication and effectiveness for the Australian community.

Recent events have demonstrated that local governments play a significant role in the planning and delivery of many services that impact the everyday lives of Australians. Local government must continue to be part of Australia's national decision-making because they epitomise the needs of their respective communities and how best to address them.

I invite you to contact Declan Moore, Chief Executive Officer on (03) 5481 2202 or ceo@campaspe.vic.gov.au should you wish to discuss the matter further.

Yours faithfully,

A-Westen

ADRIAN WESTON MAYOR

C.C. Municipal Association of Victoria
Mayor Cr John White, East Gippsland Shire Council